Fox Hunt of 25 September 2007

By Dr. Peter Rock KJ4ND

The day started a little cooler than the last , since we had a little rain overnight .   I had to install my radio in the other minivan the night before, somewhat as a temporary setup.   I arrived near the tractor supply area, and waited for the fox to come on . I had an idea that this fox might be a little farther away than  some we had had .

Jim N4ICU announced that the fox was on the air . I listened and listened, but could not hear it there .So I drove over to the little hill behind Wal-Mart, and tried there -- still not heard. So I took out my little pole and tried it with a little extra height -- still could not hear it. 

So I drove over to the hill near the county library, and climbed to the top of it  (about 50 feet up). I still could not hear it . then I drove around the by-pass over to Marvin's AG4RE , and was fortunate , that he was there , and we got on his 13 element beam , and still could not hear it. 

I called Jim about it, and he said he was going to change something. We soon had a very weak signal approximately to the South. I got back in the minivan, and started driving South along the interstate. Just before I reached the 38 mile exit, I could hear the fox on my mobile, I quickly exited (I was almost past the exit)., and started back on the hill behind Wal-Mart. I got a reading of 150 degrees. In retrospect, this was very close to the correct direction, which would be about 135 degrees.

I plotted this out and headed down rt25 south .I could only hear the fox intermittently. I turned into Levi Jackson park, and drove through, and heard it best when I got over by the pool area. I took a reading there, and got a very wide area of the strongest signal centered about 190 degrees. The later correct reading would be closer to 140 degrees, but as I indicated, the area was very wide, about 50 degrees wide.

So I got on 229 south, and could hear it only intermittently, and turned onto 1189, over to rt 25 south. There was one spot in there that got a little louder, but not consistent.

The signal was even more spotty on rt25, and I tried to get a signal near my office, and got about 35 degrees . This later would turn out to be far off from the true of about 70 degrees.

I had the idea that the fox was between rt.25 and rt 229, and the map showed a bunch of tiny roads in that area. I tried a few of them, with spotty results. I headed back around rt 229 and rt 1189. So I drove more on 1189, and took a reading, getting about 135 degrees. That was pretty close to the final of about 135 degrees. Plotting these out, it looked to be further down rt. 229. I turned and drove down rt. 229, and it was getting a lot more hills, and even would loose the signal for a mile or more at a time.  Then it got a lot stronger, as I got by Camp Ground Elementary School. I found a spot to turn off on.

It was so strong there that it was full scale, and I had to get out my attenuator. But then I could get no more signal. After a while I called about it, and it seems that was when the batteries for the fox had died.

I knew that I had to be very close, and expected that at most 2 more readings should get me in range to go on foot (maybe only one more.)

So it was a long foxhunt, with the first hour lost, because the transmitter had a bad cable, and the batteries dying just as I was close , but definitely a challenge.

73's

Peter KJ4ND
